## CITY OF BUNKER HILL VILLAGE TOWN HALL MEETING 11977 MEMORIAL DRIVE HOUSTON, TEXAS FEBRUARY 6, 2012 AT 6:00 P.M.

Steve Smith, Director of Public Works, called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.. He introduced Michael Hoffman and Rayferd Colburn representing AAA Asphalt and Paving, the contractor who was awarded the bid for the Strey Lane Drainage and Improvement Project. He also introduced Ed Conger and Greg Osborne of Klotz Associates, the engineering firm who did the design of the project.

The purpose of the meeting was for the residents to ask questions of city staff, the city engineer, and the contractor. Even though the entire city council was present, there was no deliberation or any formal action by the governing body of the City of Bunker Hill Village.

Mayor Essary summarized the need for the drainage improvement and explained how it is being funded.

Mr. Smith stated the cost of the project is \$5,127,500 and is expected to be completed in 330 days. After a brief discussion of the project, residents in the audience were invited to ask questions of the city, the engineer and the contractor.

The following were present: Ken & Janie Valach- 5 Lazee Trail Carolyn Hart - Rip Van Winkle Rayferd Colburn - AAA Asphalt Michael Hoffman – AAA Asphalt Ed Conger – Klotz Associates Greg Osborne – Klotz Associates John D Milam – 11927 Arbordale Ken Stearns – 11701 Wink Keith Herndon - 12007 Pebble Hill Greg & Sherry Barker – 12010 Pebble Hill Jay Smyre – 245 Warrenton Dave Ellis – 11935 Winwood Lane Wade Riner – 411 Strey Lane Jay Williams – 11603 Mockingbird Lane Susan Schwartz – 314 Belin Manor Keith Brown – 12006 Winwood Lane Tal McAlister - 11926 Surrey Lane Heather Burkhart – 11935 Arbordale Laura Bruchmiller – 11930 Arbordale John Glover 11637 Blalock Lane Will Horn – 11902 Clarendon Derry Essary – 247 Warrenton

## Minutes of the February 6, 2012 Town Hall Meeting Regarding Strey Lane Drainage Improvement Page | 2

Ruthie Sager – City Administrator Steve Smith – Director of Public Works Harlow Farmer – Strey Lane Jerry Landers – Surrey Lane

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Approved and accepted on February 21, 2012.

DERRY D. ESSARY, Mayor

ATTEST:

Ruthie Sager, City Administrator